KINROSS HOCKEY CLUB

14th MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

5 OCTOBER 2016
1. Present: Gail Nelson, Andrew Montford, Lindsey Broderick-Knight, Amy Weatherup, Gurdial Duhre, Chris Robson, Libby Simpson, Andrew McIntyre, Susie McIntyre

2. Apologies: Richard Savage, Dougie Ogilvie, Michelle Best
3. Approval of minutes:


Minutes of the 13th Management Committee Meeting were approved

4. Matters Outstanding:

         (a) Survey – now online- has not been sent to the Kobras as they are <20yrs age    

                           group. It was decided to include them and lower the age group bracket for          

                           parents to respond as well.
Action: Monty


         (b) Vision and Mission Statement – Monty will collate the results from the survey. 

   Susie offered to draft Vision and Mission Statements. 
                           Libby and Gail will help if required.
Action: Monty/Susie

                     (c) Clubs First Tool- to be followed up with Scott Madden after our next meeting,
                           once all the results are obtained and statements have been compiled.


         (d) PVGs – all the relevant forms have been issued – ongoing

                            “Safe in Care” - to be verified

                             Transportation of <16yrs – Lindsey and Chris as Club Captains to organise  

                             completion of the forms and send to Chelle.

                 Accident form – adults too?

 
Action: Lindsey/Chris/Chelle
                     (g) First Aiders: medical conditions are listed on the registration forms – this    

                           information should be available to coaches/ captains and vice captains
Action: Monty
                          First Aid Course – Thistle Medical £50pp for 2-day course – unsure if  

  consecutive days. PKC SCUK course on Sat 12 Nov, date not suitable, next                           dates to be published. Gurdial will ask whether other clubs within Community
                          Sports Hub needs courses and we could possible organise a course for all. 
Action: Gurdial
                         Who needs/wants to do First Aid Course? Attendees – Monty to compile list
Action: Monty

5. Treasurer's Update:
            Accounts presented and attached to minutes

Income looking healthy – every month 1/10 of the subs released into the accounts.

Expenditure – SHU £1400.00
            Kobras tournaments – every child pays £2

            Pitch hire- high – pitch under full floodlights. Men on full pitch. 
            Dollar £75 pitch deal, costs not showing yet on accounts.
Container – Kinross Astro SCIO is awaiting invoice, the agreed £1,000 transfer to SCIO for that will likely take place next month.

Subs – nil issues


Balance - “others” - refers to players purchasing their own kit

Kit - £4.8k (net bill) to be paid next month. Net on kit should be £3222 and will write off over 3 years. 
Club Day – raised £578 – thanks given to Amy for hard work and success.

6. Pitch:   2 issues

1. Drainage – confirmed there are no drains under the pitch, it is type 1 on bitmac tar, and now concern as to whether there is a need to build drains into the new pitch. No requirements for drainage when pitch was laid as gravel base and free draining.           Porosity test done on the pitch by Ecosse Sports with Wayne Roberts, consultant (video shown) – no issue apparent with drainage, the carpet is the issue. Belt and braces suggestion by Wayne Roberts to consider a drain around the edge of the pitch to supplement drainage – ongoing discussions.

2. Lease- negotiations ongoing. Andy Caldwell, KGV had sent the draft lease to Monty and he has discussed with Richard and Gurdial. Andrew to receive copy. Further discussions with KGV as some issues to be resolved.

Still to be done:

Discuss peripheral drains with a contractor and obtain quote.

Yarn – 2-4 weeks lead time for manufacture. Yarn is made in Holland
Timescale for new pitch – early 2017

Lease – re commitments and obligations – comment raised as to whether the Club members should be informed. Committee felt that it would be prudent to wait until the lease had been finalised and if materially different then the club members should be informed.

7. Fixtures:

Alternative venues were researched by Susie for weekend fixtures. 3 possible venues were found with availability:

Craiglowan   Perth. No lights. 4.5 hrs for £75 with changing. 1.5 hrs £50                                                                                                    


Kilgraston     Some availability. Changing facilities not guaranteed. £60 per match.

North Inch    Good availability but must be off the pitch by 1630hrs. £68.93 per match


Dollar 
Preferred by M1s. £75 per match
Difficulty with some of the Perth pitches due to East District club complaints. Men's teams are unable to play at 1100hrs. If Craiglowan used for most of the fixtures then Club could save about £1k, but we know nothing about this pitch – is it even full size – Chris to check. 
Decision – club should make the alternative bookings for matches.
Action: Susie

8. Umpiring:


Level 1 course booked for Sun 16/10/16 – KGV 1000-1600hrs with Colleen Reid

6 booked from Kinross – David McIntyre, Andrew McIntyre, Andrew Montford, Kirsty Dunn, Claire Brownbridge, Pete Smith. Theory and practical guidance. Umpire practice available at Korinthians.
Umpire List – point raised if the existing list used by ladies could be updated. Contact details no longer issued by SHU, so felt unlikely, but Gail will check.
Action: Gail

Umpire Credits: no claims to date

            £3 a game with a view to increase to £5 – this was agreed.

            Individuals should complete the online form and submit to treasurer.

Club captains to ensure that umpires are aware of the payment and procedure.
Action: Lindsey / Chris
Congratulations to Gurdial for passing his “C” badge.
9. Social : 

Halloween 29/10/16 games night planned jointly with the Rugby Club.

            Halloween dress code – no cost to attend.


Xmas social hockey and/or touch rugby event yet to be planned.

Young Farmers – requesting a hockey match against the Club – agreed to arrange for next
Year.

Cricket Club – also may be interested in a match


Xmas Dinner – Courthouse on the 09/12/16. Webform to collate numbers and choices
Action: Amy


Cycling Club – requesting volunteers for an event on the 04/12/16


Santa Run – Round Table no longer doing. 

                      Rotary and Rugby Clubs have both offered to do, Richard liaising.
10.  AOCB

Scott Madden- offering to assist with the pitch discussions


Most Valued Player Trophy – one per team. Gail to source trophies for ladies.
Action: Gail


Other trophies – Player's Player of the year per team
                                       Most improved young player of the year

                                       Korinthians – also add as part of the awards - “Golden Hockey Ball”




    Kobras awards to be compiled by Monty and Andrew
Action: Monty and Andrew


Hockey Leaders Tutor Course – 02/11/16 Perth 1000-1330hrs

Ollie and Dan have done this but unsure if are actually qualified – Gail to check. Monty interested and agreed to attend this new course.

Action: Gail

Meeting closed at 2130hrs

Date of next meeting – Thursday 10/11/16   1930hrs KGV
